Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Cosmetology
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Board of Cosmetology has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by Brittany Lewis on July 10, 2014. The following is a summary of the agency’s declination of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 40, No. 157, of the August 13, 2014, Florida Administrative Register. The Board considered the Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on September 4, 2014. Petitioner was requesting clarification of whether the reuse of facial sponges and waxing sticks is allowed. The Board’s Order, filed on September 30, 2014, declines to answer the Petition for Declaratory Statement. The Board determined that the Petitioner petition does not cite to any portions of the Florida Statutes or Florida Administrative Code and therefore does not meet the essential requirements of law. The Board declined to answer the petition.
A copy of the Order Declining of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Robyn Barineau, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2202.
